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PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

Congratulations to each of our students who 

participated in the 2016 school swimming 

carnival! Thank you to the parent helpers on the 

day and to those who attended as the cheering 

squad. Mr Codlingôs preparation and 

organisation guaranteed a great event ï thank 

you Mr C. The PSSA Zone swimming carnival 

will be held on Monday March 7 at the 

Homebush Aquatic centre. A nervous wait for 

some excited students. 

We are very fortunate to have a highly dedicated 

staff whose teaching skills are continually being 

updated through professional learning 

opportunities and whose deep commitment to 

the welfare of their students is in evidence every 

day. I thank them on your behalf for providing the 

valuable information sessions last week. It is true 

that communication is the key so please feel 

comfortable to make an appointment to talk to 

your class teacher through the term if you wish. 

If there was a list in existence that outlined how 

many ways a school and community group can 

TERM 1 2016 

18 Feb APS Playgroup 

07 Mar PSSA Zone Swim - Homebush 

08 Mar School Photos 

09 Mar APS P&C AGM - 7pm 
Dural Country Club 

10 Mar Selective High School Test date 

Current Fundraising Events: 

Proudly Arcadian Summer Swim Items, Magnetic 
Memo Holders, Proudly Arcadian T-Shirts 
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show outstanding support and value of their 

childrenôs school our P&C would have ticked 

them off and be at the forefront of extending it. 

True to form the first P&C meeting for 2016 

involved great discussion around ways to 

enhance our school culture and support the 

learning and development of all students at 

Arcadia Public School. The Annual General 

Meeting will be held at the Dural Country Club on 

Wednesday March 9 at 7pm. Please come along, 

make some new friends and be a part of a very 

special group. We need new faces and everyone 

is welcome. 

APS PLAYGROUP THIS THURSDAY - 9:30am to 11am 

VALUE AWARDS IN TERM 1, WEEK 2 WENT TO....... 

Î Bernard 

Î Maddox 

Î Amelie 

Î Josh 

http://arcadia.robjshaw.com/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/Arcadia%20Public%20School%20%20Summer%20%20Fundraiser%20prices%20(2).pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/magnetic%20folder%20fundraising.pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/magnetic%20folder%20fundraising.pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/Arcadian%20t-shirts%202014%20%2420.pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au
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A topic that has been under 

discussion for a long period is 

the upgrading or revamping of 

the school uniform. We have 

ordered very smart and 

reasonably priced white button 

up boyôs shirts to be phased in 

over the coming year. In order to 

manage further discussion and 

changes we would like to form a 

uniform committee. It will meet 

next week, date to be advised, 

and you are invited to attend. 

Arcadia Public School is now the 

proud owner of a native stingless 

bee hive. The bees will soon be 

busy pollinating our vegie 

gardens. Abbie Mitchell gave a 

fascinating presentation on 

native bees to Class 3/4 last 

year sparking their interest and 

we are really pleased to 

introduce the hive as an aspect 

of our sustainability education at 

APS. The students were 

captivated as Matthew split the 

hive, talked to them about the 

bees and their habits, told a 

great Aboriginal dreaming tale 

and played the didgeridoo. You 

can visit http://beezotted.com.au/

to learn about the bees with your 

child. 

The Tell Them From Me 

student feedback survey 

I am delighted that this term, our 

school, like many others in the 

state, will participate in a 

Department of Education 

initiative: the Tell Them From Me 

student feedback survey. The 

survey aims to help improve 

student learning outcomes and 

measures factors that are known 

to affect academic achievement 

and other student outcomes. 

The focus of the NSW-wide 

survey is on student wellbeing, 

engagement and effective 

teaching practices.  

More information about the 

survey is available at: http://

surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/

information-for-parents 

The survey is a great opportunity 

for our students to provide our 

school with valuable and quick 

feedback on what they think 

about school life, how engaged 

they are with school and the 

different ways that teachers 

interact with them. Schools in 

Australia and around the world 

have used the Tell Them From 

Me survey to help improve how 

they do things at school.  

I want to assure you that the 

survey is confidential and school 

staff will not be able to identify 

individual students from their 

responses. The survey is 

conducted online and will 

typically take less than 30 

minutes to complete. It will be 

administered during school 

hours between 14 March and 

8 April. Participating in the 

survey is entirely voluntary. 

A consent form and a list of 

frequently asked questions 

(FAQs) for parents/carers about 

the survey is being sent home 

with students. If you do not want 

your child or children to 

participate, please return the 

consent form to school by 

Friday 4 March. The FAQs and 

copies of the consent form, 

including translated consent 

forms, are available from the 

website above. 

Due to family and other work 

commitments, Mrs Crocker, who 

has worked at our school as a 

School Administration Officer 

SAO) since 2014 will now work 

at APS on a casual basis as 

required. Mrs Nicole Fox, who is 

the  Learning Support officer 

(SLSO) at our school will now 

take on this position also, 

working closely with Mrs Postill. I 

love all these acronyms!  

Learning and Management 

Business Reform 

Last week Mrs Postill and I 

attended an overview meeting 

about the deployment of the 

Learning and Management 

Business Reform (LMBR) 

http://beezotted.com.au/to
http://beezotted.com.au/to
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
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program. The LMBR is designed 

to modernise school systems 

and provide a consistent way for 

all schools to manage financial 

and student data. It is one of the 

largest public sector business 

reform initiatives in NSW and as 

such the training and 

implementation stages will have 

considerable impact on our 

school. Mrs Postill will have the 

most demands placed upon her 

and she will require our support 

and patience above and beyond 

as LMBR unfolds. She will 

attend 15 training days over the 

next two terms and I shall attend 

5 training days.  

An important initial change for 

each of us is the implementation 

of a new online payment system 

for payments to our school. 

There is a comprehensive 

overview of this change included 

on the next page. A major 

benefit of this change in process 

is that the school can now 

accept both credit and debit 

payments. Please read the 

enclosed information carefully, it 

will also be sent home as a hard 

copy to keep for your further 

reference. Thank you for your 

support. 

Better Homes & Gardens 

Filming 

Better Homes & Gardens 

anticipate filming at our school 

from Monday February 22 to 

Wednesday 24. Very exciting! Dr 

Harry and Adam have heard 

about our fabulous canteen and 

will be placing their order on 

Monday morning. Any parents 

who may be captured by the 

camera must complete a media 

release form available at the 

school office. Students, please 

make an effort to be looking 

extra neat and tidy on Monday 

as we are representing our 

school on national TV. 

Best Wishes, Sharon OôBrien 

 

BUZZ BUZZ  - APS STINGLESS BEEHIVE ARRIVES 





ARCADIA PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWS - THE GARDEN GIRLS 

Hello we are the garden girls, Ashlea, Charlotte and Tsara. Each week we will let you know how the 

garden is growing. 

As you know we do composting. Last year we put down soil from our compost in the secret garden 

and we now have a mystery plant growing. It is overtaking many plants as we check it every day to 

see its different stages. We also check the pumpkins, tomatoes, passionfruit, eggplant and 

strawberries. If you know what this mystery plant is please let us know. 

ARCADIA PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWS - 2016 SWIM CARNIVAL 
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ARCADIA PUBLIC CANTEEN NEWS 

Canteen Helper Times 

Monday - 10:30am to 2pm 

Thursday - 10:00am to 11:45am 

 * Please help us out by pre-ordering your childrenôs 

Lunch & Smoothies THANK YOU SO MUCH * 

Please Pre-Order by 9:30am on Monday & Thursdays 

SMOOTHIE - THIS THURSDAY - 18 FEB 

Tropical Smoothie with fruitéééé.$3.50/serve 

 

CANTEEN SPECIAL WEEK 5 - MON. 22 FEB 

Chicken Wings with Riceéé.....éé$4.00/serve 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR RECENT  

CANTEEN HELPERS:   

Claire Williams, Lisa Cooley, Nicky Cleary,  

Heather Wright, Jamie Cleary, Dana Dyer 

** VOLUNTEERS ARE URGENTLY 

NEEDED FOR THIS TERM ** 

PLEASE CONTACT DANA DYER 

 0412 398 650 

YOUR HELP IS GREATLY APPRECIATED BY 

YOUR CHILDREN & OUR P&C 

Smoothies Helpers  

This Thursday 18 Feb 

Time - 10:00am to 11:45am 

Week 5 - TERM 1 

Next Monday 22 Feb 

Time Req -  10:30am to 2pm 

Claire W & 

HELP REQ - 1 MORE 

PLEASE 

 Emmanuelle Dayes, 

Heather Wright, 

Nerida Shimizu 

UNIFORM SHOP  

The Uniform Shop will be available each Thursday from 

3:30pm by appointment for any uniform items. Please 

text Nicky Cleary on 0403 332 253 to arrange, or send 

in a completed Uniform Order Form to the front office 

and the item/s will be delivered to your child. 


